WPCA Meeting
August 8, 2019
         6:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library 
Members present: Richard Ramondetta, Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak, Bud Phelps
Absent: Will Szestakow, Ken Russell, Norb
Guest: 
Chairman Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 6:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Bill Griffin made a motion to accept the secretaries report, it was seconded by Bud and voted and approved. 4-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Bud passed out the report in Rita’s absence.
 First there was a short review of last month’s report to clarify a question raised.

There was a short discussion, and it was agreed to accept the report with the condition to review some items at the next meeting. Bill mad the motion to accept the report, seconded by Dick, the motion was voted and passed. 4-0-0
Maintenance Report: Will was not present, but his report was discussed. The bioxide usage was up, but the overall usage is also up. The treatment is working, as there are minimal alarms. 
Chairman’s Report: During putting up the party tents in the parking lot, there is a manhole cover on the plans, but it is not visible in the parking lot. Rick and Rich measurements to where it should be, they will try locate it.
The mylared map that show locations of inground items could not be found for this missing manhole, but Rick has since found the maps.

Norb: Norb did nit attend, but set his update on the McGuffy bankruptcy. The Mcguffy’s did not have a plan that was acceptable to the court and the court dismissed it. They may have to come up with a new plan. We are still up front to receive our money when it happens.
Old Business: Rich discussed the situation if our sewer system caused a pollution problem, we have procedure in place. The DEEP requires an immediate response to the problem. If you have this plan in place you will be OK with the DEEP. The WPCA should be sure we have this type of insurance in place. 
New Business: 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
